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TOWN OF VALDESE 
ANNUAL COUNCIL/DEPARTMENT HEAD BUDGET RETREAT 
MONDAY, MARCH 23, 2020 
 
The Valdese Town Council met on Monday, March 23, 2020, 9:00 a.m., for the Annual Budget Retreat, Old Rock School, 
Waldensian Room, 400 Main Street West, Valdese, North Carolina.  The following members were present: Mayor John 
F. “Chip” Black, Jr., Councilwoman Frances Hildebran, Councilman Keith Ogle, Councilwoman Susan Stevenson, 
Councilman J. Andrew Thompson, and Councilman Roy Sweezy. Also present: Town Manager Seth Eckard, Deputy 
Town Clerk Jessica Lail, and all Department Heads. 
 
Absent:  None 
 
A quorum was present.   
 
CALL TO ORDER At 9:00 a.m., Mayor Black opened the meeting and welcomed everyone.  Mr. Black thanked Council 
and Department Heads for their hard work and willingness to meet during this difficult time.  
 
Town Manager Seth Eckard gave an update on the different ways the town employees are responding to the COVID 19 
pandemic.   
 
FINANCE DEPARTMENT Finance Director Bo Weichel provided an overview of the Town’s revenues, debts, fund 
balance and budget challenges.  
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PUBLIC WORKS Public Works Director Bryan Duckworth provided an overview of the Utility System Performance 
Report.  Mr.  Duckworth informed Council that the Public Works Department successfully made multiple water line 
replacements, and replaced two Transmission Line Valves.  Mr. Duckworth discussed active and upcoming Utility 
projects. Mr. Duckworth ended his presentation with a Water Audit report.  Here are a few slides from Mr. Duckworth’s 
presentation.  
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UTILITY DEPARTMENTS Water Resources Director Greg Padgett provided a presentation on recent accomplishments 
at the Wastewater and Water Treatment Plants, identifying various projects that have been completed. R.J. Mozeley of 
McGill Associates provided updates on current projects and presented the Water Resources Capital Improvement Plan. 
Dale Schepers of McGill Associates provided an overview of the Water and Sewer Utility Fund Summary Financial 
Analysis and Funding Awards Summary. Here are a few slides from Mr. Padgett’s and McGill’s presentation.  
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LUNCH At 12:00 noon, Mayor Black invited everyone to enjoy lunch by JD’s Smokehouse.  At 12:42 p.m., Mayor Black 
called the meeting back to order. 
 
PUBLIC WORKS Public Works Director Bryan Duckworth informed Council that the Public Works Department 
successfully completed street improvements throughout the town and is currently finishing up the last one for this year, 
Ivy Lane. Mr. Duckworth shared the proposed Street paving list for 2021 and went over services provided by our General 
Services.  Mr. Duckworth informed Council of a possible $1.00 increase to the current Recycling program and gave an 
overview of the importance of proper recycling. Mr. Duckworth informed Council that a Cemetery Expansion would need 
to take place in the near future. Here are a few slides from Mr. Duckworth’s presentation.  

 
 
PLANNING DEPARTMENT Planning Director Larry Johnson welcomed Council and provided an overview of past Code 
Enforcement work and asked Council if the new strategy of Code Enforcement is working now.  Mr. Johnson introduced 
Ms. Alison Adams of WPCOG. Ms. Adams informed Council of the timeline of events that have occurred since the start 
of the contract.  Ms. Adams shared the statistics from May 2019 to the current date.   
 
Ms. Adams introduced the new Code Enforcement Officer, Todd Justice.  Mr. Justice welcomed Council and gave a brief 
background of his work experience.  Mr. Justice updated Council on the 11 active cases that he is currently working and 
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highlighted a few properties that have been the most concern to many of our citizens. Mr. Justice explained the process 
of Code Enforcement and the five areas Code Enforcement covers for the town.  Council discussed with WPCOG 
representatives the concern they have with some of the houses not being completed yet and informed WPCOG that the 
expectation had not been met from their contract.    
 
Dustin Millsaps, Transportation Planning/GIS from WPCOG, introduced the online application that holds the code 
enforcement data.  Mr. Millsaps gave a step-by-step presentation on how to use the application that allows Council to 
track the progress.  
 
Planning Director Larry Johnson asked Council after hearing the WPCOGs presentation if Council is getting what 
wanted.  Mr. Johnson is suggesting to move towards a more aggressive strategy to go into the Proactive contract. Mr. 
Johnson provided Council with a summary of zoning permits issued, subdivision updates, and housing developments 
for FY 19-20. Mr. Johnson also informed Council of the Planning Board agenda for 2020, which includes implementation 
of the “Valdese Vision” land use action plan, Central Business District expansion, creation of overlay zoning district called 
Downtown Business Corridor, Food trucks, parking requirements for residential uses, and clarification of zooning 
language. Here are a few slides from Mr. Johnson’s presentation. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PARKS & RECREATION Parks and Recreation Director Doug Knight shared an overview of the programs within the 
department and discussed various improvements made during FY 19-20.  Mr. Knight informed Council of his CIP 
requests for FY 20-21.   Mr. Knight shared with Council the vision for the Valdese Lakeside Park during FY 20-21, which 
includes several more amenities and a suspension bridge. Mr. Knight and Friends of the Valdese Rec will continue 
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seeking grant funding based on a phased approach to the park, with no Town funds being spent on the project. Here 
are a few slides from Mr. Knight’s presentation. 

  

  
 
COMMUNITY AFFAIRS Community Affairs Director Morrissa Angi summarized major events that were held in FY 19-
20. Ms. Angi shared all the different promotional magazines/guides, where the Town of Valdese was featured.  Ms. Angi 
informed Council of the many projects and renovations that Community Affairs completed this year.   Ms. Angi highlighted 
the continued growth of the Town’s social media presence.  Ms. Angi presented a three-year CIP request to complete 
projects at the Teachers Cottage, downtown stage updates, and continued updates to the Old Rock School.  Ms. Angi 
finished her presentation by announcing that the Old Rock School will celebrate its 100th birthday in 2022 and is already 
in the planning stages for special events. Here are a few slides from Ms. Angi’s presentation. 

   
 
POLICE DEPARTMENT Police Chief Jack Moss shared Police Department accomplishments for FY 19-20 and identified 
objectives for FY 2020-2021. Chief Moss thanked Public Works for all their help with updating two offices from water 
and mold damage.  Chief Moss expressed his concern with the cracks in the brick in the Public Safety building.  Chief 
Moss informed Council that the Police Department is fully staffed now, and they are working hard to rid the community 
from drugs and crime. Chief Moss explained that there would be more Speed Measurement Signs coming. Here are a 
few slides from Chief Moss presentation. 
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FIRE DEPARTMENT Fire Chief Greg Stafford shared departmental accomplishments, including the acquisition of 
Rescue UTV, the Junior Firefighter Program, and the Mingle with Kris Kringle event. Chief Stafford informed Council of 
all the existing programs the Fire Department is involved in.  Mr. Stafford also provided an overview of calls and activities 
throughout FY 19-20 at the Fire Department.  Mr. Stafford discussed upcoming purchases for FY 20-21 that will include 
rescue equipment that staff will have to become certified to use.  Mr. Stafford expressed concerns with recruiting fire 
engineers.  Mr. Stafford concluded with going over the many different certifications that the Fire Department employees 
currently hold.  Here are a few slides from Chief Stafford’s presentation. 
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FINANCE DEPARTMENT Finance Director Bo Weichel closed the budget retreat with an overview and breakdown of 
the proposed General Fund CIP with a projected ten-year plan.  

  
 
GENERAL DISCUSSION None.  
 
ADJOURNMENT – Mayor Black adjourned the meeting at 5:20 p.m. 
 
The next meeting is a regularly scheduled meeting on Monday, April 6, 2020, 6:00 p.m., Valdese Town Hall. 
 

____________________________               __________________________________ 
                  Town Clerk                                                                            Mayor 
 
jl 
 


